SCR012103-07-E16

June 12, 2003

Carla Dickinson Pardee

AT&T

Dear Ms. Dickinson Pardee:

This letter is in response to your June 5, 2003 (E16) escalation regarding the AT&T position that the target implementation date for “CABS/BOS IABS Updates: Establish and use more descriptive local use phrase codes for UNE charges and adjustments” CMP CR SCR012103-07 should be moved up to August 2003.

As discussed in the Monthly Systems CMP Meeting on May 22, 2003, Qwest is currently performing a re-architecture of the overall billing platform which is being delivered in phases.  This CABS/BOS work is contingent upon this re-architecture effort.  If this CR were to be worked prior to the completion of this effort then the LOE would increase.  

Considering the re-architecture effort currently underway, and the various back end systems impacts, Qwest’s position is that the requested implementation date of August 2003 is not technically feasible.  At this point, Qwest is targeting the implementation of this CR for June of 2004.

Please contact me by telephone at (303) 624-4450 or by e-mail at lnotari@qwest.com if

you have any additional questions.

Sincerely,

Lynn Notarianni

Senior Director Information Technologies 

Qwest

